                                                                                                                  18 June 2012

The Honourable Chairperson
Justice and Constitutional Development Portfolio Committee

3rd Floor

90 Plein Street 

Cape Town

Att : Honourable Chairperson

SUBMISSION ON THE LEGAL PRACTICE BILL [ B20-2012]
In reference to the above Captioned subject, I wish to submit as follows Mr Hon Chairperson :
At the present moment, it is not possible for Legal Practitioners who are South African citizens residing outside South Africa to be admitted as Attorneys. The present Act requires that even if one has been practising for over 10 or 20 years in a foreign jurisdiction, that practitioner must serve Articles if he/she wishes to relocate back to South Africa. This is not fair considering the history of South Africa. 

My submission Honourable Chairperson is that the proposed amendment should cater for South African citizens who were residing outside South Africa when the Act was enacted. It is not a reasonable thing to require that an Attorney who is over 40 years and who has been practising for many years should start from scratch if that practitioner wishes to pursue his/her trade in South Africa. A reasonable thing would be to say that an Attorney who has been practising for more than 10 years and meets the other requirements as stipulated in the Act should be allowed to petition the Court for admission as a practitioner.

Thank you Honourable Chairperson.

Sydney Bongani Dlamini (Mr)

Mbabane, Swaziland
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